
South/Central Indiana District Newsletter South/Central Indiana District Newsletter   

January 2019January 2019  

Life is ever-changing!  And there are always new beginnings.   
 
Certainly the turning of our calendar pages signal that on a regular basis, but somehow, the change from 
December to January feels like more than just another month gone by, for we now have to remember to 
date everything with 2019 instead of 2018. It often takes me until April to get it right consistently! 
 
Iƻǿ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ άbŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊέΚ  Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǎǘƻŎƪ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ Ǉƭŀƴǎ-- evaluate the past 
and look toward the future.  For many it is a time to make resolutions (too often forgotten shortly 
thereafter!) 
 
Perhaps your pastor has found a clever alternative to secular resolutions.  I know of one who asks his 
congregation to choose a word on which to focus for the coming year because this practice has positively 
impacted his own life.  What have you found to be helpful? 
 
Lƴ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŜ {ƻǳǘƘκ/ŜƴǘǊŀƭ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ƘŜƭŘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭƻǿ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ŀ ά/ƻƳǇŜƭƭƛƴƎ ±ƛǎƛƻƴέ 
for the Church of the Brethren.  Despite the divisions among us this is an attempt to articulate some unity 
and focus, to begin once more on this journey of the Christian way with others who claim similar 
understandings. May it be a new and fruitful beginning. 
 
Your District Executive is returning to devote her time to serving this district.  The Michigan District has hired 
their own interim DE for now, but I encourage you to continue praying for this neighboring collection of 
congregations.  And pray for Beth as she returns to you and the on-going challenges of shepherding ministers 
through ethics training and credentialing processes, working with congregations in search of pastors, dealing 
with a church closure, celebrating the joys of installing new pastors, working with the board and committees, 
and being a doula for a possible new church plant. May she be blessed with strength for each task. 
 
And please pray for Sarah as she grows into her responsibilities for the district, for the Ministry Excellence 
Project, and for the Brethren Leadership Institute.  She is an asset to the district and a joy to work with. 
 
I will be returning to retirement which means spending time with grandchildren, more possibilities to serve 
with Children's Disaster Service, Brethren Disaster Ministry and maybe more emergency foster care. My 
husband and I hope to do more traveling, and he's always up for more sailing! 
 
2019 will be an exciting year in the South/Central district! May it be one of new beginnings for each of you.  
God is a God of second chances.  Let's allow God to be God.  May you have a blessed New Year! 
 

Carol Spicher Waggy  



2 

 

DISTRICT PRAYER CALENDAR FOR JANUARY 
 

January 6 - Please pray with us for the Akron COB 
and Atlantic Northeast District. 

January 13 - Please pray with us for the Anderson 
COB and Atlantic Southeast District. 

January 20 - Please pray with us for the Andrews 
COB and Idaho District. 

January 27 - Please pray with us for the Antioch COB 
and Illinois and Wisconsin District. 

 
--Check the South/Central Indiana District Facebook 

page for specific prayer requests.-- 

Clergy Tax Seminar - January 19, 2019 
Featuring in-depth information on changes to 2018 tax returns  

resulting from the 2017 Tax Cuts and Jobs Act 
Students, pastors, and other church leaders are invited to attend either in person at Bethany Theological Seminary or online. 
 

¶ Learn how to file clergy taxes correctly and legally. 

¶ Comply with regulations while maximizing tax deductions. 
 

Earn 0.4 CEUs - requires live or online attendance in the first two sessions. 

In a new format this year, the annual Clergy Tax Seminar will be broken into three sessions: Clergy Tax Law; 

the 2017 Tax Cuts and Jobs Act, covering significant changes for 2018 tax returns; and how to use TurboTax 

to prepare a clergy tax return. As always, the workshop will describe the rules regarding clergy tax returns, 

updates on important court cases, and practice preparing a clergy tax return. In addition, the many changes 

affecting individuals under the 2017 Tax Cuts and Jobs Act will be covered in depth in a separate session.  

This seminar is highly recommended for all pastors and other church leaders who wish to understand clergy 

taxes, including treasurers, steward commission chairs, and church board chairs. 
 

Sponsors:  The Brethren Academy for Ministerial Leadership, the Church of the Brethren Office of Ministry, 
and Bethany Theological Seminary 
  

Seminar Schedule 

¶ 10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. EST: Morning session 

¶ 12:00-12:30 p.m. EST: Lunch on your own 

¶ 12:30-2:30 p.m. EST: First afternoon session 

¶ 3:00-5:00 p.m. EST: Second afternoon session 
 

Registration and Cost  
Registration is $30 per person (generally nonrefundable to keep fees and overhead low). Current Bethany, 

TRIM/EFSM/SeBAH, and Earlham School of Religion students may attend the seminar at no cost, although 

registration is still required to reserve space and so sufficient materials for your attendance may be 

prepared. If you will be attending online, your registration will allow us to provide you with web access to 

the seminar; instructions and handouts will be sent a few days prior to the event. Registrations are not 

complete until payment is received. For space and quality reasons, registrations may be capped at twenty 

persons locally and eighty-five persons online. 

Prompt registration is advised - registration deadline is January 10, 2019.   

2019 DISTRICT DIRECTORY UPDATE FORMS 
 

Be watching your mailboxes and inboxes for the 
2019 District Directory Update forms the first 

week of January 2019. To aid in the updating of 
the directory, we would like them returned no 

later than January 31st.  
 

If you have questions or need the form resent, 
please let Sarah know (260)982-8805 or 

scindcob@gmail.com.  
 

Thank you for your help with this project!!! 
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BRETHREN LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE 
  

The winter class, Introduction to Pastoral Care, will 
be taught by Tara Hornbacker at Marion COB. 
 

The class dates are as follows: 
 

Saturday, January 12, 2019, 9 am - 4 pm 
Saturday, January 26, 2019, 9 am - 4 pm 
Saturday, February 9, 2019, 9 am - 4 pm 
 

Please contact the District Office to pre-register; a late 
registration fee of $25 will  be added for registrations 
received after Dec. 29. 
 

The spring class will be Introduction to Theology, 
and will be taught by Eugene Roop, location TBA. 
 

The tentative class dates are: 
 

Saturday, March 9, 2019, 9 am - 4 pm 
Saturday, March 23, 2019, 9 am - 4 pm 
Saturday, April 6, 2019, 9 am - 4 pm 
 

Other upcoming BLI dates (locations TBA): 
 

Practice of Ministry Day - Saturday, May 4, 2019 
BLI Orientation - Saturday, May 11, 2019, 9-11 AM  
 

Register by  sending an email to 
BrethrenLeadershipInstitute@gmail.com or calling 
260-982-8805. Classes are open to all:  You may be 
exploring ministry, answering a call to ministry, 
and/or seeking further education. CEUs are 
available. For more information on the Brethren 
Leadership Institute (BLI) and fees, visit http://
www.scindcob.org/BLI.html. 

DISTRICT FINANCIAL REPORT 

As of November 30, 2018 

 

 November YTD 

Income   

Cong. Self-Allocation $3,850.32 $75,778.34 

Restricted Income $660.00 $26,756.70 

Other Income $4,237.47 $2,884.56 

Total Income $8,747.79 $105,419.60 

   

Expenses   

District Expenses $7,229.50 $85,235.92 

Restricted Expenses $289.31 $35,740.10 

Total Expenses $7,518.81 $120,976.02 

   

Net $1,228.98 -$15,556.42 

District Fund Balance  $60,956.86 

PRAYER CONCERN 
 

Please lift up Robin, wife of Dave Owens 
pastor at Grandview COB. She has 
recently suffered a stroke and is in need 
of prayers for healing. 

JOYA'S 25TH ANNIVERSARY CONCERT 
 

Manchester Church of the Brethren will host a reunion concert for a group that first 
performed together 25 years ago. JOYA (Journey of Young Adults) was formed in 
1994 to share inspiration through music, drama, and peace education with Church 
of the Brethren congregations around the country.  The quartet was composed of 
active Brethren Volunteer Service workers: Barb Sayler (soprano), LuAnne Harley 
(alto), Shawn Kirchner (tenor), and Brian Kruschwitz (bass). They put 18,000 miles 
on a Chevy Lumina, and criss-crossed the country from September through 
December of that year.  

 

JOYA re-gathered in 2004 with concerts in five areas of the country to help On Earth 
Peace celebrate 30 years of peacemaking. The upcoming January 25 concert 
represents a 25-year reunion for JOYA.  Perhaps best known for their 4-part a cappella singing, they will perform many 
songs (folk, spirituals, songs of justice) from their original tour, as well as newer material. 
 

The JOYA concert will be Friday, January 25 at 7 p.m. at the Manchester Church of the Brethren located at 1306 N 
Beckley, North Manchester, IN 46962. A free-will donation will be accepted at the door. This concert is part of the 
Manchester Church of the Brethren Concert Series. 

http://www.scindcob.org/BLI.html
http://www.scindcob.org/BLI.html


4 

 

BRETHREN DISASTER MINISTRIES - LOOKING AHEAD IN 2019 

 

BDM is making assignments for the year 2019. Our district is scheduled for these dates:  
 

1) Feb. 3-9 we need seven volunteers. We will be working with Ill./Wis. District.  

2) March 10-16 we need fifteen volunteers.  

3)   Sept. 8-14 we need fifteen volunteers.  

4) Dec. 1-7 we need seven volunteers. Again we will be working with Ill./Wis. District.  

The February and March dates we are likely to be located in Lumberton, N. Car. 
 

As a congregation or other group, would you be willing to serve one of these weeks? Or are you willing 

individually to be part of a group coming together from our district? Let me know of your interest by sending 

an email to kindy@cpt.org or by calling 260-982-2971. 
 

In addition, Puerto Rico is taking disaster volunteers. There is a need for construction leaders and household 

managers (cooks). Conditions will be challenging and flexibility will be required. BDM will be starting with 

getting homes livable before doing building to withstand future hurricane-force winds. First BDM will work 

with Brethren families, then with neighbors and community members. What would free you up to join this 

rebuilding effort that may continue for many months or years? 
 

If you have questions feel free to email or call. Thank you for your support of Brethren Disaster Ministries! 
 

Cliff Kindy, South/Central Indiana Disaster Response Coordinator 

Please note that Cliff will be serving in North Carolina from Nov. 23 - Dec. 23; if you wish to contact him 

during that time, please do so by emailing kindy@cpt.org. 

YEARBOOK  OFFICE ANNOUNCES CHANGES FOR COLLECTING  CONGREGATIONAL  INFORMATION 

 
A November letter from the Yearbook Office has informed all Church of the 
Brethren congregations that changes are forthcoming in the way directory and 
statistical data will be collected. No Form B will be mailed this fall but instead will 
be combined into a later mailing. This is the first step, and further changes will 
be made over the course of a couple of years. More details and instructions will 
be sent to congregations and districts in early 2019. 

The end goal is to reduce the collection of information from multiple forms and 
mailings to a single mailing that will be sent out early each year. There also will 
be an online option for congregations to submit their information--something 
many congregations have asked for. There will still be a paper option for those 
who prefer that. 

ñWe appreciate the time and effort you put into completing these forms each 
year--a vital way for the church to stay connected,ò said Yearbook specialist Jim 

Miner. ñForm B and other forms are used to collect directory and statistical information from congregations. 
Much of it is published in the annual Church of the Brethren Yearbook.ò 

For questions and more information contact the Yearbook Office at yearbook@brethren.org or 800-323-
8039 ext. 320. 

mailto:yearbook@brethren.org
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2019 BRETHREN WORKCAMP INFORMATION 
For complete details and to register online, go to: 

www.brethren.org/workcamps 

Registration opens 

 Thursday, January 17, 2019 at 7 p.m. (Central time)  

JR. HIGH (completed 6th - 8th grade) 

¶ Rodney, MI - Camp Brethren Heights  -                      

June 9-13, 2019 

¶ Harrisonburg, VA - New Community Project -           

June 17-21, 2019 

¶ South Bend, IN - 

June 26-30, 2019 

¶ Roanoke, VA - July 

17-21, 2019 

¶ Petersburg, PA - 

Camp Blue Diamond 

- July 21-25, 2019 

¶ Harrisburg, PA - July 

21-25, 2019 

 

 

SR. HIGH (completed 9th grade - age 19) 

¶ New Meadows, ID - Camp Wilbur Stover                   

June 8-14, 2019 

¶ Miami, FL - June 16-22, 2019 

¶ Lybrook, NM - June 23-29, 2019 

¶ Knoxville, TN - July 7-13, 2019 

¶ Boston, MA - July 14-20, 2019 

¶ Waco, TX - Family Abuse Center - July 22-28, 2019 

¶ Perryville, AR - Heifer International -                               

July 28-August 3, 2019 

¶ Portland, OR - July 29-August 4, 2019 

¶ BRF - Canon City, Colorado - New Horizons 

Ministries - August 4-10, 2019 

¶ Washington, D.C. - August 5-11, 2019 

 

YOUNG ADULT (ages 18 - 35) 

¶ China - May 31-June 10 

¶ Elgin, IL - We Are Able Assistants - June 10-13, 2019 

 

WE ARE ABLE (ages 16-30) 

¶ Elgin, IL - June 10-13, 2019 

UPCOMING 2019  

BRETHREN VOLUNTEER SERVICE DATES 
For full details and to apply,  

go to: www.brethren.org/bvs 

UPCOMING ORIENTATION UNITS 
 

Unit #322 (Summer) 

¶ July 21 - August 9, 2019 

¶ Camp Inspiration Hills, Burbank, OH 

¶ Applications Due 6/7 

Unit #323 (BRF) 

¶ August 18 - 26, 2019 

¶ Location TBD 

¶ Applications due 7/5 

Unit #324 (Fall) 

¶ September 22 - October 11, 2019 

¶ Camp Emmaus, Mount Morris, IL 

¶ Applications due 8/9 
 

FEATURED PROJECTS 

#621: Camphill Community Mourne Grange - Kilkeel, 
Northern Ireland : Mourne Grange is a Camphill 
Community for adults with learning disabilities. We work 
and live together alongside adults with special needs to 
offer them a holistic life experience.  
 

#861: Good Samaritan Services - Ephrata,  Pennsylvania  
Good Samaritan Services gives immediate help to people 
who are experiencing homelessness, and helps those at 
risk of becoming homeless. Volunteers will be given the 
opportunity to work hand in hand with the women and 
children in the Emergency Shelter program.  
 

#1032: Bernardo Kohler Center - Austin,  Texas  
The Bernardo Kohler Center is a nonprofit organization 
providing legal, social and educational services. Its 
mission is to attain safety, respect, and justice for 
abused, abandoned, neglected juveniles, victims of 
crime, human trafficking, and asylum seekers. Its work 
centers on Special Immigrant Juvenile petitions, Crime 
Victims (U-Visa applications), Victims of Human 
Trafficking (T-Visa applications), and Asylum.  
 

#113: Quaker Cottage - Belfast,  Northern Ireland  
Quaker Cottage aims to provide a safe and caring 
environment to actively promote increased self-esteem, 
greater family understanding and cooperation, 
improved social and life skills, enhanced development, 
and mutual understanding and respect. 

http://www.brethren.org/bvs/projects/621.html
http://www.brethren.org/bvs/projects/621.html
http://www.brethren.org/bvs/projects/861.html
http://www.brethren.org/bvs/projects/?state=pennsylvania
http://www.brethren.org/bvs/projects/1032.html
http://www.brethren.org/bvs/projects/?state=texas
http://www.brethren.org/bvs/projects/113.html
http://www.brethren.org/bvs/projects/?country=northern-ireland
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PARADISE  CHURCH OF THE BRETHREN  

LOST IN FIRE 
 

A report from Pacific Southwest District and district 
executive Russ Matteson 

 

The Camp Fire in Butte County in northern 
California overran the town of Paradise and other 
smaller communities on Thursday, Nov. 8. Lost in 
the fire were all of the buildings on the property of 
Paradise Church of the Brethren, which includes 
the main church facility and sanctuary, the 
parsonage, a youth building, and two rental 
cottages. 

All persons who were a part of the congregation 
did get out of Paradise safely and are now living 
with relatives in other parts of northern California. 
The congregationôs membership was very small, 
as was the case with the Rock Fellowship, which 
had been renting space from the church and 
sharing in worship and ministry for the last many 
years. 

In the face of this devastation the congregation 
has let the district know that they will not continue 
in ministry. 

Rains over the Thanksgiving weekend helped 
firefighters reach 100 percent containment and 
extinguish the Camp Fire. Joel Price, district 

Stewards Chair, and district executive Russ 
Matteson visited pastor Melvin Campbell and his 
wife, Jane, on Nov. 28. As is the case with so 
many of those displaced, they are trying to figure 
out what steps to take next. At this time, residents 
are still not being allowed back into Paradise to 
see if anything can be salvaged from homes that 
have been destroyed. 

There is a need to provide support in spiritual and 
material ways to the Brethren who were affected 
by the fire. People have lost their homes and their 
possessions because the fire moved so quickly 
that there was no time to grab much before 
evacuating.  

The district is receiving donations to provide direct 
support to help with the needs of the pastor and 
members of the Paradise congregation as they 
seek to recover. Checks can be sent to: 
 

Pacific Southwest District  
Church of the Brethren 
P.O. Box 219 
La Verne, CA 91750 
Please note ñParadise Fire.ò 
 

Mail donations to support the Childrenôs Disaster 
Services (CDS) response and Brethren Disaster 
Ministries plans for a long-term recovery response 
to the Camp Fire to: 

Emergency Disaster Fund 
Church of the Brethren 
1451 Dundee Ave. 
Elgin, IL 60120.  
Please note ñCamp Fire Response.ò 

Continue to hold these church members in your 
prayers as they move forward and seek healing 
and answers. We encourage you to remember all 
those affected by this fire, and other wildfires, in 
your prayers. Also, keep in your prayers the first 
responders who continue to fight fires, ensure 
safety, search for the missing and deceased, and 
so much more. 
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